PARISH OF NEWCHURCH

MINUTES of the 118h ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held in the Parish Hall on 

Monday 28th April 2014 at 7.00pm.

PRESENT:
Miss J Davison (Chairman ), Mr C Richards (Parish & IW Councillor), Mr R Bevan, Mr J Earley, Mr R Harris, Mr D Llewellyn, Mrs G Rouse, Mrs P Vincent (All Parish Council); and Mr G Hughes (Parish Clerk).
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  None
1.MINUTES: 
Copies of the Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held  on Monday April 15th  2013 were made available to all present. The Minutes were approved without amendment.

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE ABOVE MINUTES

    None         

3.REPORTS:

The Chairman of Newchurch Parish Council, Councillor June Davison, reported on numerous happenings in the year as follows –
Welcome to the Annual Parish Meeting & my fourth annual report as chair of the Council.

I start my report by thanking the councillors for their continued support & service to the Parish.

Our two new councillors attended the IWALC training for new councillors, which helped them settle into their new community role.

Councillors Llewellyn & Earley were given training by the police on their computer system from which local crime details could be taken. It has been a bit hit & miss obtaining the crime figures but overall we are a law abiding Parish.

I suppose one of the biggest factors over the last year has been the weather and the roads. It rained, it seemed, everyday over the winter months. The East Yar flooded, affecting some properties. Meetings were arranged to discuss the flooding, most thought part of the solution to reducing future flooding was to dredge, and the Environment agency wasn’t keen. Some dredging has now taken place but as the water table is very high this may not prove to be as effective as was hoped. The leak down at Langbridge is a long running saga with nobody accepting responsibility. The leak has been fixed but more work is needed.

Roads, well pot holes, were the focus of the community complaints. The saga continues! The good news is that the road from Mersley, through Knighton to the Downs road is now one of the best pieces of tarmac on the Island. This has brought its own problems; motorist racing through. 

We are fortunate in having a post office service, two mornings a week provided by Owen from Arreton. Unfortunately due to being unable to park outside the Parish Hall, needed for security purposes, he hasn’t always been able to open. It would be unfortunate if this service was lost and we need to remind everybody to leave the space outside the hall free on Tuesday & Friday mornings. The poster outside the hall is a reminder but goes unnoticed by some.

 Throughout the year we have continued to maintain the community garden, cemetery and churchyard. Many thanks to Mr E Read, who continues to work very hard, in difficult weather conditions, to maintain the appearance of our green spaces. 

The Parish Hall has had two new gas fires fitted and a new light fitting.

Plaques in the community garden acknowledging the contributions to the parish by J Lavers & Flo Meek have been placed on the wall.

One parish notice board has been removed from Forest Rd on request by the owner of the land; this was renovated & used to replace the old noticeboard outside the parish hall. Two of our other boards have been repaired.

Ownership of land can be a contentious issue. There was some doubt expressed if the cemetery land owned by this Council had been registered. The original documentation held by the Council meant that the Land Registry process was straight forward and the registration of the land to the Parish Council is now completed.

As usual over the last 12 months the Council has looked at and commented on a wide range of planning applications. Some of the planning decisions have been unfathomable and inconsistent. Enforcement action does not appear to be an option used by the planning department.

The council remains a member of IWALC where Island wide issues are discussed & ideas are shared.  Training is given a high priority and councillors are urged to take advantage of the courses that are on offer.

The council remains committed to supporting the community bus which is a valuable lifeline for some of our residents.

Future plans include providing a bench between Alverstone & Newchurch. The Council is considering moving the parish war memorial from its present site to a more accessible position but no decision will be made without local consultation.  

Finally thanks to Gareth our clerk and Mrs Warne our caretaker. 

J Davison

April 2014
4.PRESENTATION OF ACCOUNTS

The Clerk presented copies of the Parish Council unaudited accounts for the year ended 31st March 2014.The accounts were accepted.

The meeting closed at 7.15pm.

                                                                                                                    Chairman                                  







                       28th April  2015



